BOARD OF CHIROPRACTIC AND MASSAGE THERAPY EXAMINERS
MINUTES — GENERAL SESSION

June 13th, 2013
Members Present Non-Members Present
Stephanie Chaney, D.C., Board President Grant Gerber, Esq., Board Counsel
Michael Fedorczyk, D.C., Board Vice-President Michelle Czarnecki, Legal Assistant

Jonathan C. Nou, D.C., Board Secretary/Treasurer
Robert Frieman, D.C.

Michael Moskowitz, D.C.

Joanne Bushman, D.C.

David Cox, LMT

Karen Biagiotti, LMT

Gwenda Harrison, LMT

Gloria Boddie-Epps, Consumer Member
Ernestine Jones Jolivet, Consumer Member

Members Absent

N/A
——.

Dr. Stephanie Chaney called the meeting to order at 9:45am.

On June 13", 2013, the Board of Chiropractic and Massage Therapy Examiners held an abbreviated
general session in accordance with the Open Meetings Act to facilitate Board Officer Elections. All

board members were present and voted via ballot.

Upon motion by Dr. Fedorczyk, seconded by Mr. Cox, the Board unanimously voted to close the
abbreviated general session at 10:00am.

Robért Frieman, D.(Gx
Board Secretary/Treasurer



